[image: image1.jpg]oI




                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 May 24, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Barb Dooley 
The Pledge: Chris Brown                                                              The Invocation:  Ed Hughes
We had a special guest today: Dana Burton was our guest today.  She talked about transitional care at the hospital.
John Hartman was inducted as a new member.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, pictures in the paper, birthdays, and leaving early.

Sara Seidel talked about a Kids Summer Movie Series at the Farris Theater.  They will be open Tuesdays and Thursdays at 10:00 AM. Cost of the movie will be $4.00.   June 7, 9, 16 is The Karate Kid.  June 21, 23, 28, and 30 will be The Peanuts Movie.   July 5, 7, 12, and 14 will be The Sandlot.  Goosebumps will show on July 19, 21, 26, and 28.
Club Achievements and Announcements: Bill Dooley received a certificate on Saturday, May 21, 2016 from Don Leupold at the Governor’s Conference.  It is a special recognition award for Exceptional Service and commitment to the Missouri-Arkansas District of Kiwanis International.  He received a medal to wear around his neck as well.  Ron Brohammer shared this recognition with our club and thanked Bill for his service to our district as well as our Richmond club.

Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  They are finished for the year.
Marla Ross from the library will receive this quarter’s Star Award.  It will be awarded the next week or two.
Program Chairperson: May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel: three students are coming to talk about how the schools have helped them now that they are adults; July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: Chris Brown volunteered to do this.
May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City 9:30 AM-3:00 PM or so...   We sent Ron Brohammer, Don Kerin, Rochelle McCaulley, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley.   Don and Rochelle were able to get President’s training.  Don said it was pretty good training.  Ron shared a paper called Share Your Life that explained a little bit about the goal for Kiwanis to be a service organization.  He also encouraged everyone to bring a friend to a meeting this year.  That friend could be a potential member.  If everybody brought a friend, and some of those friends joined, it would help our membership.                                                                                                                               
Terrific Kids: Ed Hughes went to DEAR Elementary, Sunrise Elementary, and the Richmond Middle School and picked up items from this past year that were left over.  He compiled an order for next year that will include 100 shirts at $7.00 each for a total of $700.00.  He will also order buttons, bumper stickers, and pencils for $169.50.  The total cost will be $869.50 He thinks the Terrific Kids Program builds Character and Self-esteem in young people.
New Business

Golf Tournament: Brian Bush The date for the Golf Tournament will be Friday, September 9, 2016. There was a conflict with the September 16 date.  Evidently the Chamber booked the date, and it was not entered on the calendar.  They have already started to advertise, so we moved our date up a week.

Brian will update the sponsor form and send it to Barb to send out to everybody.  The cost to play will still be $80.00 each, and we will still go with three man teams.
There was a funding request by Robin Cole for an FBLA presentation in Atlanta, Georgia.

Ron was interested in a Builder’s Club at the Middle School.  That is food for thought.

Our program was presented by Dana Burton.  She talked about transitional care at the Ray County Hospital. 
Drawing for the 50/50:  FG Weary won the 50/50.
Adjournment: 1:00 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                         Secretary        
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Jerry McCarter: member sponsor, John Hartman new member, Ron Brohammer: President
See next page
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Ron Brohammer, President congratulates Bill Dooley, Lt. Governor for Division 3 for his service.
Upcoming Events:
June 4, 2016: Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference: Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 

September 9, 2016: Friday: Richmond Golf Tournament: A Charity Benefit for Kiwanis Scholarships and Youth Programs in the Richmond Area

11:00 AM-12:00 Noon: Sign in Registration
11:30 AM-12:00 Noon: Lunch at Clubhouse (included in price of golf)

12:00 Noon: Tee off time, shotgun start

Cost: $80.00 per team member, 3 man scramble, $240 per team

Individual prizes for Longest Drive, Closest to pin, Longest Putt
You are invited to play, be a sponsor, or help out 
September 12, 2016: Monday: Carrolton Golf Tournament; 2 man scramble






